Use economic stimulus payments wisely
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This summer many Kentuckians will receive a check from the federal government as part of an effort to stimulate the national economy. 

Before these checks arrive, think about what will be the best use of this money for you and your family. Spending the money on vacations or new items for your family may not be the best choice.
If you have credit card or other debt, paying down that would be a better use of the income for your own economic future. Another option may be to invest the money. You could also split the payment with some going to pay off bills, some going to investments and some left for the family to use as it chooses.

It is estimated 130 million U.S. households will receive payments ranging from $300 to $600 for an individual and $600 to $1,200 for couples filing jointly. Taxpayers’ eligibility and the size of stimulus payments they will receive will vary according to income and family situations. 

Eligible taxpayers may receive an additional $300 for each qualifying child. To qualify a child must be under age 17. The stimulus payment – both the basic component and the additional funds for qualifying children – begins to phase out for individuals with adjusted gross incomes greater than $75,000 and married couples who file a joint return with adjusted gross incomes greater than $150,000. The combined payment is reduced by 5 percent of the income above these income thresholds.
Most people will not have to do anything to get the payment other than file a 2007 federal income tax return. These returns will be used to determine eligibility and calculate the amount of the stimulus payments. However, people receiving Social Security, Railroad Retirement or veterans' benefits as well as taxpayers who do not make enough money to normally have to file a 2007 tax return will need to file in order to receive the economic stimulus payment. 
The Internal Revenue Service will begin sending these checks in May. The agency’s Web site, http://www.irs.gov, contains eligibility and other information about the stimulus payments.

The IRS will be mailing two informational notices to taxpayers advising them of the payments. However, be alert for tax rebate scams such as telephone calls or e-mails claiming to be from the IRS and asking for sensitive information. According to an IRS news release, they will not call or e-mail taxpayers about these payments nor will theyt be asking for financial information. Scam e-mails and information about scam calls should be forwarded to phishing@irs.gov.

For more information on these payments, check out the IRS Web site or for more financial resource management contact the (YOUR COUNTY) Cooperative Extension Service.

Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, sex, religion, disability or national origin. 
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